

Dear Ones,

As we approach the end of 2012, Ma and I, along with the disciples who volunteer their time to serve as board members, thank you deeply for your ongoing love and support. You are the foundation of the organization that our beloved Guruji established as DYC, and your unfailing dedication is our greatest asset.

"Slow and steady wins the race," as the saying goes. For us, it seems more appropriate to say, "Slow and steady wins the *Game—of Life*." Our years with Guruji taught us that the spiritual path always demands faith and patience for growth. That is sometimes difficult to translate into an organizational structure, but your faith and support have transformed DYC as it strives to reflect the rare quality and depth of our Guruji and his teachings. We are moving ahead even in these challenging times, and we are content.

Ma and I are feeling the stress of the body, however, and realize that we must adopt new ways to continue our work. Starting in 2013, we hope to reach more people by expanding our work in cyberspace via webcasting and staying closer to home. Guruji believed in quality, not quantity, but He also said, "When I put out my energy, if fifty benefit from that versus only five, then the joy is higher." More importantly, though, we plan to travel less in the future in the hope that you, our existing, loving, and caring family of disciples, may spend more time with us. As we all walk toward that last breath, let us see how we can spend many more breaths together.

As you resist *maya* taking you further away, now is the time to become more alert and spend more and more time with the Guru. Together, we have accomplished a lot, and together we will realize our goal of continuing Guruji's work to reach and help other souls.

We thank you for your generosity and love and wish you always the very best of all worlds. May God and Guru constantly rule the world you live in.

Love and Blessings,

Ma Bahiyi